Members present: Chris Colvin, Troy Lauffer, Sarah Toth Guests: Chief Copeland, Gus Edwards of Wayne Township, Anna Garafolo with School District, Connie Miller

Chris Colvin called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Gus from the Township on the Parks. Waynesville friends of the park established in the mid 90's, a little over \$600,000 for sponsorship but no one but money in for future maintenance. Leased the land for 10 years from the school, released for another 10 years, some of the park board has left and now the school has taken over much of the park. The 501(c)3 is now defunct. There is about \$5000 left in the funds. The committee pays for the electric bills. The electric bill is around \$20-40 for the park.

This year, attendance has dropped off on many of the events at the park. Bathrooms are in need maintenance. Funds are needed to help maintain the park. Work could be done to have Robbie Stillwell with the American Legion to help collect funds through the 501(c)3 to help donate services and purchase the maintenance for or have work done possibly through the Career Center. Right now, keeping the situation the same and work on maintenance sounds like the best idea.

Sites available for possible parks: Chapman Rd. (Very small), small lot on High Street across from Quaker Heights, at the end of Preston, we can require green space if a developer buys it. The old Der Dutchman someone has contacted about that space where the slab is to put a city pool in but has not contacted lately.

Next meeting will take place on October 17 at 6 pm. Possibly looking at other properties.

Motion to adjourn at 6:50. Sarah made the motion. Troy seconded it. All were in favor.